
The Chief Goes On The Warpath 

 

Apparently the United States Senate has nothing better to do than waste taxpayer dollars 

on nonsense: 

 

ABCNews.com reported, “The Senate Indian Affairs committee will hold a hearing 

Thursday on racist Native American stereotypes, a hearing that will now also address the 

Osama bin Laden mission and the code-name Geronimo. Loretta Tuell, the committee’s 

chief counsel, states, “The hearing was scheduled well before the Osama bin Laden 

operation became news, but the concerns over the linking of the name of Geronimo, one 

of the greatest Native American heroes, with the most hated enemies of the United States 

is an example of the kinds of issues we intended to address at Thursday’s hearing. These 

inappropriate uses of Native American icons and cultures are prevalent throughout our 

society, and the impacts to Native and non-Native children are devastating. We intend to 

open the forum to talk about them.” 

 

Representatives of PETA (People for the Ethical Treatment of Animals) will be present 

to voice their opposition to the use of the term Navy “SEALs.” 

 

The hearing will include testimony from one of Osama bin Laden’s wives, who was 

heard screaming, “Who were those masked men?” 

 

Appearing before the committee for censure will be residents of Abbottabad, Pakistan 

who, upon hearing the approaching Apache helicopters, exclaimed, “We are being 

attacked by the Indians!”  

 

Committee chairman Daniel Akaka (D-HI) has asked that all members refrain from 

wearing Arrow shirts. Akaka has also demanded that the U.S. military find a new name 

for its Tomahawk missiles. 

 

It is unclear whether “Chief” counsel Tuell will apologize for her offensive title. 
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Source: http://blogs.abcnews.com/thenote/2011/05/congress-to-examine-inappropriate-

and-devastating-use-of-geronimo-codename-in-bin-laden-mission.html 

 

 


